
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

PO Box 455 Window Rock, AZ 
reachingtherez@yahoo.com 
(928)380-8860 

Jan-Feb 2021 

 

Dear Pastor, Church, and praying friends, 

Greetings from the Navajo Indian Reservation. I pray that this letter finds you doing well in your 

service to our Lord. 

Encouraged! is how I can best describe January and February. Both Old Paths and Newcomb 

Baptist Church are growing stronger spiritually. We have had new visitors, six baptized, and eight 

precious souls saved! One of those precious souls was our oldest daughter Muriah. I had just got 

done talking with a young man who had made a profession of faith years ago; he came and was in 

tears due to his spiritual uncertainty, not long after he got saved. Soon after, Muriah approached 

her mother and me about doubts about her salvation. We rejoiced that she settled it! 

We started a discipleship class on Saturday morning and afternoon. Between the two churches, we 

have a total of fifty-one of our dear folks enrolled. Mrs. Amber takes the children, and she is also 

teaching them the same material.  So far, we have covered the Doctrines of Repentance, Salvation, 

and Eternal Security. These classes have brought our people back together, and the fellowship has 

never been so sweet!  

 Our attendance has been up, and the singing has been outstanding! People come to church ready 

to hear from God. Please pray for Ganado Baptist Bible College; we are preparing to make our 

college mobile and offer classes at Newcomb Baptist Church. This location would be closer for 

other preachers and their folks to take much-needed courses to sharpen their Practical Ministry 

and Biblical Doctrines knowledge. We desire to help and equip like-faith churches to take what 

they learn and support their local church to grow stronger. 

Our family is all doing well. Thank you for the kind notes and your faithful support. May God 

continue to use you tremendously in 2021.  

 

In Christ, 

Ryan Nez 
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